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                            Highnam Parish Council
       Lassington Oak                                  Highnam ~ Linton ~ Over ~ Lassington

Minutes of a Meeting of Highnam Parish Council held in The Old School 
on Tuesday 9th June 2009 at 7.30pm.

Present: Cllrs R Hanbury (Chairman), D Davies, M McGillion, M Heenan, D Nelson, J Bates
In attendance: Cllr P Awford (County Councillor), J Rosam (Clerk), Rosie Woolley and Karen Lloyd (Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust) and 4 members of the public.

Before the business of the meeting, a maximum of 15 minutes will be allowed for questions and comments from members of the public.

Items discussed included the Community Day on Sunday 14th June, the condition of open spaces, overhanging trees and the new road markings on the A40.  Cllr Awford reported that the markings were a result of a safety audit and consultation by the Highways Agency and that he was in contact with InterRoute.  Clerk to liaise with Minsterworth PC to consider a response.  Concern was also expressed about running of red lights at Over Farm Market.
Presentation by Rosie Woolley, Community Education Officer, and Karen Lloyd of Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust.

Rosie and Karen talked to the meeting about 2 schemes – ‘Nature on your Doorstep’ a one year project and ‘Living Landscapes’ – a 5 year project.  Further information was distributed and particular interest expressed in the presence of otters in the River Leadon.   Andy Fowler, the new leader of the Environment Group would be working with the Trust.  Cllr Davies asked that they look at John’s Wood with a view to maintaining it.
1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs E Keene, R Head and P Hornby.
2. Members of the Council are invited to declare any interest they may have in the business set 
out below.


None
3. Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 19th May 2009.


After changing the date from April to May, the minutes were received and signed by the 
Chairman as accurate record.
4. County Councillor’s Report

Cllr Awford had been re-elected in the May elections, the Conservative Party having a large 
majority.  There are significant savings that have to be made at the County Council but it is 
hoped 
that money will be available for road improvements
5.
District Councillor’s Report

Cllr Davies reported restructuring at Tewkesbury BC.  The Play Rangers project had now 
finished but had received positive feedback.  The broken sign to Lassington Wood would be 
repaired.  The Clerk was asked to investigate the removal of trees during landscaping at 1 
Maidenhall.  
6.
Clerk’s Report

Cllr McGillion had signed the necessary paperwork
and received induction from the Clerk.


Information from PCSO Jackie Tierney was that two ASBO’s had been issued.


A letter had been received from Mr LeBaigue inviting Councillors to visit the Crystal 
Fountain Retirement Village in Nailsworth – no expressions of interest.
7.
Parish Plan – Cllr M Heenan

Gloucestershire Rural Community Council will be asking the Council to update and refresh 
their Parish Plan.
8.
Grounds 



Cllr McGillion reported that the recreation ground project is holding a Favours’ Auction on 
19th June and that a decision on the grant should arrive soon with work starting hopefully in 
October/November. 


It was agreed to place a reminder in the Link that footpaths need clearing.  The cycle path is 
getting overgrown – Cllr Awford to follow up.   Cllr Davies agreed to ask TBC to clear a 
blocked path in Lassington Wood.

9.
Highways  

The Clerk agreed to contact the Highways Agency to chase landscaping on the A40.  Cllr 
Bates asked that speed should be policed.

10.
Community Centre  

Revised plans have been submitted to the Borough Council for the car parking, still awaiting 
a response.


Next meeting of the Management Trust is on 23rd July.

11.
Finance
.
Invoices for payment:

	Payments made by standing orders RBS a/c

	28/06/2009
	JA Rosam - salary
	s/o
	£440.25

	Cheques - RBS

	09/06/2009
	Guy Shankster gardening
	930
	 £  97.87 

	09/06/2009
	GPFA - training
	931
	 £  18.00 

	09/06/2009
	WJ Gough - grass cutting
	932
	 £  90.00 

	Cheques - Co-op

	09/06/2009
	Bartlett Tree Experts - plans
	100082
	 £345.00 

	09/06/2009
	TBC - sign off plans
	100083
	 £  85.00 


Additional invoices – RBS account
	09/06/2009
	J Brennan – internal auditor
	933
	£225.00

	09/06/2009
	Perpetua Press - newsletter
	934
	£169.00


All agreed
Bank reconciliation to be tabled at meeting – agreed and attached to minutes.
12.
Planning – separate sheet attached.


No new applications

13.
Residual items.  

Correspondence between residents at Staunton’s Hill and Severn Trent Water regarding 
sewers – noted.


Illegal fishing at the Wharf House resulting in notices being erected – noted.

Volunteers are needed to attend the judging of the Calor Village of the Year on Friday 26th 
June at 1pm.

The meeting closed at 8.50pm

Next Meeting: Tuesday 14th July 2009 at 7.30pm in The Old School.
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